
October 17, 2016 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, October 17, 2016, at 1:00 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver 
and Thomas Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler; Treasurer Connie Kauffman. 
 
Guests: May Gaynor  
 
Public comment was invited. Gaynor appeared to voice opposition to the YMCA’s 
request to eliminate the 10% discount currently offered to residents of the 
Lampeter-Strasburg School District. There was some discussion and the matter 
was tabled to the November 7, 2016 regular meeting. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board unanimously voted to approve bill 
listings for payment: General Fund checks #21159-21167 in the amount of 
$34,346.36 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
Chairman sign the engagement letter from Maher Duessel accounting firm to 
audit accounts for the year ending December 31, 2016.   
 
The draft 2017 budget was reviewed. 
  
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
2:35 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


